

November 21, 2023

Re: Traffic Advisory Working Group

Hello Municipal Clerk,

This letter is to request your participation in the new Traffic Advisory Working Group established at the County of Lanark.

The Traffic Advisory Working Group was formed to address traffic related safety concerns on County roads and to obtain feedback on activities such as; suggested speed reductions, community safety zones and other speed management practices on a case by case basis.

The County is seeking one municipal Council representative from each municipality in the County. Meetings will take place once per quarter. Please find the Terms of Reference attached.

Please inform myself at <u>jralph@lanarkcounty.ca</u> by January 10th, 2024 of your chosen representative.

Thank you,

Jasmin Ralph County Clerk